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	Cricket soon…

Winter Training

The Team


	With Christmas now a distant memory it’s time to check that you’ve not grown so much that your cricket kit no longer fits and if you have, to log onto the Southgate Compton website and buy some new kit from the official club online sports store. With the England cricket team battling a very good Indian team and the first T20 starting in a couple of hours, I hope that you are beginning to get excited about the coming cricket season. It may seem like a long time before Summer arrives but it will be here before you know it. 
As usual our season kicks off with Colts’ indoor training, which will again be held at the Sports Hall at the Ashmole Academy, Cecil Road, Southgate, N14 5RJ. The sessions will run for 5 weeks from Sunday, 19th February, from 1 – 3pm. As usual we have booked the gym for the U11’s as well as the sports hall for the older players. Our experiment last year to allow adult club members to use the nets in the sports hall worked well and will be repeated this year, £5 per person, to be collected on the day. 
The coaching team will be pretty much the same as last season but we have two young players, Luke Keohane and Aidan Parker attending a coaching ‘helpers’ course and we hope that they will enjoy it enough to provide help throughout the season. We welcome Dan Molloy and Osman Patel who are managing the U15 and U13 teams respectively. Ron Masters has retired after many years of colts team management and the club owe a huge debt of gratitude for Ron for all the hard work that he has put in over the years. Ron will not disappear form the scene since he will continue to turn up at training to take the register. Keith Walker will continue to manage the U11 team.


	Summer Training
	As usual, Summer training will be on Monday nights from 6 to 8pm, with the first session on Monday, 24th of April, and will continue until 17th July.


	New members
	As always, we need new players to keep the club moving forward so please try and encourage school friends and neighbours to come along and join in the fun. 


	Socials

	Events are regularly organised at the clubhouse and the proceeds from these enable us to continue to be the most affordable cricket club in our catchment area, and are great fun. So please continue to support your club by regularly checking the web-site at www.southgatecompton.com and coming along. 
Unfortunately, the calendar conspired against us again last year with local schools term times differing, meaning that we couldn’t hold our usual Colts end of season Cricket Event. We are hoping to be able to resurrect it this year since it has been so popular in the past.
As always we would welcome any ideas that you might have for social events, either using the clubhouse or the playing field. 

Also, if you are looking for somewhere to hold an event for family or friends, then why not use our clubhouse – for further information please contact Graham Driffill, club secretary at gray2804@aol.com .


	Enrolment


	The colts’ fees are again £60 this year, which includes the indoor training, Monday night sessions and colts’ twenty20 matches. 
I’ll send the membership form round shortly before the first indoor session; just bring it along, with your colts fee to the first week of training you attend.


	Clubmark
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	We are Clubmark accredited, proving ourselves across four themes:

· Duty of Care and Safeguarding Children

· The Cricket Programme

· Knowing your Club and its Community – One Game

· Club Management.

This shows the club’s commitment to provide a safe environment for our colts to develop.

	Finally…
	As mentioned above, the club’s web-site www.southgatecompton.com is always being updated, including the Colts section. If you haven’t already seen it, there is a report of the Colts 2016 season on the website and the Colts’ fixtures for the 2017 season will be added soon.
This season there are several fixtures on Sunday mornings and we hope to be able to provide cups of tea/coffee at a modest price, for spectators and if there is a demand, bacon sarnies. If there are any parents who would like to help make this work, then please let me know.

I have spoken in the past of our teams being placed in the wrong divisions causing us to play teams that are too strong for us at our current level of development, but I am pleased to report that this year we are well placed so our matches should be competitive, and dare I say it, we may well win some.
This year fixtures start on 26th April for the U15’s, 27th April for the U13’s and 4th May for the U11’s so let’s make sure we’re ready for the opposition by starting with winter training on Sunday, 19th February.
The coaching team are looking forward to getting going, so do come along to Winter training and start preparing for another fun, and hopefully successful Colts season. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Keith Walker
Colts Secretary, Southgate Compton Cricket Club

Email: walker45qgt@hotmail.com 
Contact: 07786 000 804; Clubhouse: 020 8440 2322.


